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Honorable Board of Aldermen 

Newton City Hall 

1000 Commonwealth Avenue 

Newton, Massachusetts 02459 

 

Ladies and Gentlemen: 

 

 In accordance with Section 2-6 (c) of the Newton City Charter, I hereby call for a 

SPECIAL MEETING of the Board of Aldermen to convene on the following date and time to 

deliberate and vote on the following matters and any other matter that may come before it: 

 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 19, 2013 AT 7:00 PM, IN THE ALDERMANIC CHAMBER 

 

 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#317-03(7) HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate the sum of 

eighty thousand three hundred three dollars ($80,383) from the Shaw’s/Hammond 

Pond Development Mitigation Fund for the purpose of implementing storm water 

management on an existing drainage pipe that runs across the Chestnut Hill 

Shopping Center, which is owned by C & R Management, to Hammond Pond.  

[06/10/13 @ 6:54 PM] 

 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#228-13 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting the sum of two hundred fifty thousand 

dollars ($250,000) be appropriated from bonded indebtedness for the purpose of 

purchasing snow melting equipment for the Department of Public Works.  

[06/10/13 @ 6:54 PM] 

 

If the Board of Aldermen does not take an action on the below item at its meeting on Monday, 

June 17, 2013, it will be discussed. 

 

REFERRED TO PUB. FACIL., PROG. & SERV. AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#138-13 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate an amount 

that is yet to be determined from bonded indebtedness for the purpose of funding 

the Carr School renovation project.  [03/25/13 @ 3:58 PM] 

 APPROVED 12-0-2 (Fuller and Linsky abstaining)_ 
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Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

 

Scott F. Lennon, President 

 

 

 

 

The location of this meeting is handicap accessible, and reasonable accommodations will be 

provided to persons requiring assistance.  If you have a special accommodation need, please 

contact the Newton ADA Coordinator Trisha Guditz, 617-796-1156, via email at 

TGuditz@newtonma.gov or via TDD/TTY at (617) 796-1089 at least two days in advance of the 

meeting date. 

mailto:TGuditz@newtonma.gov
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Preserving the Past    Planning for the Future 

   
     
 
 
 
 

W O R K I N G  S E S S I O N  M E M O R A N D U M  
 

 
DATE:   June 14, 2013 

 
TO:   Alderman Leonard J. Gentile, Chairman, Finance Committee 
   Alderman Anthony Salvucci, Chairman, Public Facilities Committee 
   Members of the Board of Aldermen  
 
FROM:   Candace Havens, Director of Planning and Development   
   James Freas, Chief Planner, Long-Range Planning 
 

RE: #317-03(7):  HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate 
the sum of eighty thousand three hundred three dollars ($80,383) from the 
Shaw’s/Hammond Pond Development Mitigation Fund for the purpose of 
implementing storm water management on an existing drainage pipe that runs 
across the Chestnut Hill Shopping Center, which is owned by C & R Management, 
to Hammond Pond. 

 
MEETING DATE: June 19, 2013 
 
CC:   David Turocy, Commissioner, Department of Public Works 
   Donnalyn Kahn, City Solicitor 
   John Lojek, Commissioner, Inspectional Services Department 
   Conservation Commission 
 
 
INTRODUCTION 
As part of a 2009 “Hammond Pond Stormwater Management Fund Agreement,” dated September 21, 
2009 Chestnut Hill Shopping Center, LLC, S.R. Weiner Associates, Inc., and Star Markets Company, Inc. 
agreed to establish a fund under the City of Newton’s control for the purpose of installing stormwater 
treatment devices on two pipes running through the shopping center property and discharging into 
Hammond Pond. This agreement was a condition of a Special Permit that was granted to the above 
mentioned parties on December 15, 2003 (Board Order #401-03).  The fund created under this 
agreement made $150,000 available towards these stormwater improvements; this money was 
received by the City in November 2012. At this time, the City is prepared to move forward with 
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installation of treatment devices on one of the two pipes and is seeking approval of an appropriation of 
$80,382.31 out of the $150,000. This memo describes the proposed improvements and timeline for 
completion.  
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION 
Working with consultants provided by Massachusetts Department of Transportation (DOT), the City 
Planning Department and the Engineering Division propose to have installed a custom-designed 
sedimentation chamber under the parking lot to treat the stormwater in the DOT pipe. City staff will 
oversee the installation process, coordinating with DOT and the property owner. A contractor was 
selected using a competitive bid process and the requested appropriation is based on the lowest bid by 
a competent contractor.  
 
The project is moving under schedule that aims to have a contract in place by the beginning of July so 
that the work may be completed by July 19th, allowing the property owner to pave the parking lot, 
complete their construction and allow them to open for business as soon as possible, which will reduce 
the disruption in the area and benefit them, as well.  City staff has been coordinating closely with 
representatives of both the property owner and DOT to achieve this schedule.   
 
The proposed stormwater treatment device for the DOT pipe is different from that which was 
proposed in the agreement and Board Order referenced above. The proposed installation will achieve 
substantially the same outcomes as the forebay solution identified in the Board Order and agreement, 
and further, will avoid complications and expenses that were associated with the forebay proposal. 
The Commissioner of Inspectional Services has made a consistency determination that the proposal is 
in substantial compliance with the Board Order (attached).   
 
City staff continues to make progress on a solution for the Department of Conservation and Recreation 
(DCR) pipe that is also a subject of the agreement and Board Order. Staff are again coordinating with 
the property owner and DCR to develop a solution and anticipate being able to bring forward an 
appropriation request for the remaining funds during the fall of this year.  
 
 
 
ATTACHMENT A:  Hammong Pond Stormwater Management Fund Agreement dated September 21, 

2009 
ATTACHMENT B:  Consistency Ruling from Commissioner of Inspectional Services, John Lojek dated 

April 24, 2013 
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